
From: GPS [GPS@vermont.gov] 

Sent: Wednesday, June 08, 2016 1:09 PM 

To: Coriell, Scott 

CC: Springer, Darren; Allen, Susan 

Subject: Re: FYI S.230 veto 

 

 

Let's talk 

 

Sent from my iPhone 

 

On Jun 8, 2016, at 1:04 PM, Coriell, Scott <Scott.Coriell@vermont.gov> wrote: 

Should we do a counter response? 

 

On Jun 8, 2016, at 12:43 PM, Springer, Darren <Darren.Springer@vermont.gov> 

wrote: 

FYI – please do not distribute but just wanted everyone aware of this.  
 
This memo from leg counsel questions our analysis of the issues in the 
bill. However it also points out solutions that make their language 
clearer (which more or less makes our point that original language is 
flawed…).  
  
This is what people who want to override will rely on to make their case 
there are no issues, despite analysis from Department, Board, utilities 
and others that agree with our reasoning and concerns.  
 
Thanks, 
Darren  
  
Darren M. Springer 
Chief of Staff, Office of the Governor  
(802) 522-2082 (cell) 
Darren.Springer@vermont.gov    
  
Please note: My email address has changed to 
Darren.Springer@vermont.gov.  
  

  

From: John Campbell 
<JCampbell@leg.state.vt.us> 

Subject: FYI S.230 veto  
Date: Jun 8, 2016 at 11:43:41 AM GMT-4 

To: ALL_SENATE 
<ALL_SENATE@leg.state.vt.us> 
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Dear Senators, 
     
        Due to the number of inquiries concerning S.230 I 
have asked Mike O'Grady and Aaron Adler to provide 
me with a memo outlining the specific issues raised by 
the Governor in his veto message. I hope this will be 
helpful for our deliberations tomorrow. As I previously 
stated, it is my intention to gavel in then move to recess 
in order to caucus. I will provide more information if 
things change. 
  
                                                                                                     
               John 
  
  
  
Penny Carpenter 
Assistant to President Pro-Tempore 
Senator John Campbell 
Vermont Senate 
115 State Street 
Montpelier, VT  05633 
802-828-3806 
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S_230_Letter_from_Legislative_Council_to_Sen_pro_Tem_re_Go

v__Shumlin_Veto.pdf> 

 


